Suggestion:

Eliminate Refund Waiting Period

Steve Harry

1/27/03
This statement appears at the top of our Refund Application form:

REFUND CANNOT BE MADE IN LESS THAN 30 DAYS FROM RECEIPT OF FINAL CONTRIBUTIONS OR DATE APPLICATION IS RECEIVED BY MERS, WHICHEVER IS THE LATER DATE.
The Plan Document does not support these restrictions. The Plan Document requires only that “the break in membership is at least 30 days…”. In other words, as long we have the application and it has been at least 30 since the employee terminated, the refund may be issued as soon as the employee’s final contributions have been posted.

I suggest that the above restriction be re-stated as follows:

REFUND CANNOT BE MADE LESS THAN 30 DAYS FROM TERMINATION OF EMPLOYMENT.
This change would enable us to issue refunds at least 30 days sooner than we do now. This would not only benefit the former member, but would allow MERS staff to get cases off their desks more quickly. In many instances, staff would be able to issue the refund the day the application is received.

We could also ask the Board to drop the 30-day break in membership restriction. There seems to be no justification for it. Without that restriction, we could issue refunds as soon as the employee’s final contributions are posted.
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